MINUTES of the Society's Annual General Meeting held on Thursday 1st October 2009 in the Court Room of the Town Hall, Stamford.

Our President, Mr. Orlando Rock, took the Chair.

1. Mr Rock welcomed everyone, saying it was a privilege to have Mr  FitzGerald, Knight of Glin, as our speaker.  

2. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Mr & Mrs Aldbrook, Mr & Mrs J Cooper, Dr & Mrs LM Davis, Mrs R Douglas, Mrs AM Fairmann, Mrs J Forster, Mrs J Gray, Ms J Hunter, Mrs J Kimber, Mrs M McCaskie, Mrs G Parsley, Mr JE Roberts, Dr & Mrs G Rowlands, Mrs M Sims, Mr & Mrs B Smith, Mrs & Mrs H Smith, Mrs J Smith, Mrs C Stanier, Ms A Sutherland, Lt Col T Veitch, Mrs W Wheeler and Dr M Wright.

3. Minutes & Matters Arising
 The Minutes of the 2008 AGM were accepted and signed as a true record. There were no Matters Arising.

4. Chairman’s Report

 Mrs Gibbs welcomed Mr Rock and the speaker, Desmond FitzGerald. The Civic Society had had a successful year, with a number of talks and visits and a well attended Awards’ Evening, honouring some of the projects being undertaken in the town. The Town Hall staff  were thanked for their hospitality when the Society had hosted visits from other Civic Societies.

Planning applications for the town’s conservation area continued to be monitored and there was a concern regarding the growing number of applications filed after the alterations had been completed. Members were asked to contact the committee if they had any concerns.

Following the demise of the Civic Trust, the Society was working closely with the fledgling Civic Society Initiative.

Two major projects had been undertaken: Mrs Mead and the Secretary had begun projects with Malcolm Sargent School to reach out to young people in the town; and Mr Stevens, Mr Hopkinson and a band of volunteers had produced a comprehensive report “Paving The Way”, which would hopefully lead to the improvement of some pavements in the conservation area.

It was noted that all future correspondence should be sent to the Secretary at her home address as the PO Box number was proving to be costly and inefficient.

It was agreed that a coach would be hired for the proposed trip to Lincoln.

5. Treasurer’s Report
The accounts were circulated. The Society was solvent, and Mr Grimes thanked all those who had completed Gift Aid forms. The Crown Hotel had provided free room hire for committee meetings. Mr Grimes indicated that he was not planning to stand for re-election the following year, after 10 years as Treasurer. The adoption of the accounts was proposed by Mr Grimes and carried unanimously.

6. Proposed Change in Subscriptions
The committee proposed to amend the subscription rate with immediate effect so that two members living at the same address would pay £12.50; a single member would continue to pay £7.50 per annum. This was seconded by Mr Sockett and carried unanimously.

7. Election of Chairman
The election of Mrs Gibbs was proposed by Mr Rowlands, seconded  by Mr Barry and carried unanimously.

8. Election of Officers
The election of the officers was proposed by Ms Meads, seconded by Mrs Williams and carried unanimously.

9. Election of Committee
The election of the Committee en bloc was proposed by Mr Grimes, seconded by Mrs Gibbs and carried unanimously.

10. Any Other Business
There was no further business.

11. At the close of AGM business our speaker, Mr Desmond FitzGerald, Knight of Glin, was introduced.

Chairman’s Report

Isn’t it wonderful to walk into the Town Hall without fear of falling over building materials? I am sure you all remember the state of the building last year, and I hope you agree with me that it has all greatly improved.

As always, a special welcome to our President, Orlando Rock and also to our speaker Tony Burton, Director of Civic Voice. 

The society has had another successful year. We have had talks from David Lee about “The Tolethorpe Year”, followed by Professor Alan Rogers talking about Browne’s Hospital. 

Then for something very different, Elizabeth Inman, the Director of the Burghley Horse Trials, talked about almost 50 years of three day eventing at Burghley. In the summer we had visits to Lincoln Cathedral and to Oundle, as well as open gardens both in Barn Hill and at Peter Heyes’ house. If only the weather had been kinder on the Barn Hill evening!

On a sadder note, I am sure many of you are aware of the sudden death of Derrick Fawsitt. Derrick was a committee member for about 15 years, and an enthusiastic supporter of the Civic Society. It doesn’t seem the same without him here today, setting up the sound system for us. As well as being passionate about Stamford, he had a great love of music, and a real interest in Sir Malcolm Sergeant. We will all miss him.

We have continued to monitor the planning applications for the centre of Stamford. We have resisted change where we thought it appropriate, and encouraged responsible changes in the Conservation Area where we felt that this enhanced the visual and economic life of the Town. Our planning sub-committee as always has been available to offer advice and assistance.

However, the real issue hitting the town at the moment is the seemingly arbitrary and short-sighted decision of Lincolnshire County Council to close Stamford Museum. It is not clear at the time of writing what if anything can be done about it.

We continued with our schools projects. We had a ‘Views of the Future Competition’ for young people to encourage them to think creatively about and influence the future of the town. A highly successful awards evening was held to present the prizes. 

Our other project was a Blue Plaque to celebrate the Reverend William Stukeley; this is now safely on the wall of Stukeley House in Barn Hill. 

You already know about the talks this winter. On Wednesday 20th October, we have a joint talk with the Men of the Stones at 7.30pm at Barn Hill Methodist Church.  John Smith, who most of you already know from his time as Curator of Stamford Museum, will talk on "Baroque Reinstated; neo baroque and classical architecture in the early twentieth century." 

Then on Tuesday November 23rd, we are delighted to be able to invite you to the Great Hall at Burghley House, where our committee member Gil Darby, who developed her passion for ceramics in all its forms at the Victoria & Albert Museum and at Christie's, will be talking on “Porcelain East to West: China to Burghley". We expect that some of the porcelain that she will be discussing will be on show at the meeting.  

We are planning a visit to Ely next summer; after the success of the Lincoln visit this year, we will be hiring a coach again. There will be more information about that, and other talks and visits later.

June 24th 2011 is Civic Day, a nationwide Civic Society activity, organised by Civic Voice, and we will be taking part in that. Looking further ahead, 2012 is the Society’s 50th birthday, and we hope to celebrate that in style. We already have a subcommittee working on 2012, and we will be looking for members who would like to join in and help.

I would like to thank all the committee for the hard work that they contribute to the Society. 

Special thanks go to Melanie Sockett, our untiring and efficient secretary, and to Martin Grimes who, I am delighted to say has agreed to stay on as Treasurer.  Carol Meads and Melanie Sockett have put hours of work into the schools programme. Graddon Rowlands has organised all our events, and Mike Sockett has taken over the sound system at our talks. Peter Stevens saw the Blue Plaque through the planning process, including coordination with both English Heritage and the Society of Antiquaries. The Newsletter is edited by Gil Williams, and she together with Richard Barry and Carol work on our Marketing and 2012 plans. I should also mention that Mike Sockett and Peter Stevens take on the arduous task of choosing the after meeting wine, but more importantly make sure it, together with glasses arrives safely at the meetings!

And finally, Ladies and Gentlemen, thank you for your support of the Society, your attendance at the AGM and for listening.

Gwyneth Gibbs 

October 2010

Treasurer’s Report to Stamford Civic Society.

The Receipts and Payments Account for year ended 31st July 2010 is attached.

The first section relates to the General Fund.    The subscriptions have decreased mainly because the subscriptions for two people at the same address were reduced.  The tax refunds have decreased in proportion.

The subscriptions, donations and interest have covered our running expenses (except for £3). The costs of the newsletter have been kept down because the design costs were paid by a sponsor and this may not happen in future.  I am afraid that a general increase in subscriptions is inevitable.

In previous years I have reported that our bank balances were relatively high but that the funds would be spent in future years.  This year we have upgraded the audio equipment, paid for the blue plaque on Stukeley House and incurred expenses on the Schools project.. Because of the above, the general account balance at bank has decreased by £1118 to £4835.

The income from events has more than covered the costs incurred, producing a surplus of £201.  This is because of the fund raising event at Barn Hill Gardens which was to help pay for the Plaque.

Finally we have the Restricted Funds.  These can only be used for the reasons the money was raised.  There is £260 left for St. Leonard’s Priory.  

Martin Grimes  1.9.10
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	2008/9
	
	General Fund
	
	
	2009/10
	

	1702
	
	Subscriptions
	
	
	1494
	

	105
	
	Donations
	
	
	121
	

	403
	
	Tax Refunds on Gift Aid
	
	362
	

	281
	
	Interest
	
	
	
	34
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	2011

	-1103
	
	Administration Costs
	
	-443
	

	-183
	
	Room Hire & AGM Costs
	
	-564
	

	-951
	
	Newsletter & Website
	
	-764
	

	-110
	
	Civic Society Initiative /Trust
	
	-273
	

	-795
	
	EMACS Visit & Awards Evening
	0
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	-2044

	-651
	
	Shortfall of Subs etc. over running costs
	-33

	583
	
	Event Income
	
	
	1991
	

	-278
	
	Event Expenses
	
	
	-1480
	

	-310
	
	Insurance
	
	
	-280
	

	
	
	Surplus on Events
	
	
	
	231

	-5
	
	Shortfall on Events
	
	
	
	

	-1728
	
	Stukeley Plaque(2009-Information Board) 
	-520

	-499
	
	Equipment
	
	
	
	-253

	-20
	
	Schools Project
	
	
	
	-543

	
	
	Excess of Receipts over Payments
	
	

	-2903
	
	Excess of  Payments over Receipts
	
	-1118

	8856
	
	Balance in Hand at Beginning
	
	
	5953

	5953
	
	Balance in Hand at End
	
	
	4835

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Restricted Funds
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Payments:
	
	
	
	

	-425
	
	Information Boards
	
	
	0

	685
	
	Balance at Beginning
	
	
	260

	260
	
	Balance at End ( all St Leonard's Priory)
	
	260

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Summary
	
	
	
	

	5953
	
	General Account Balance
	
	
	4835

	260
	
	Restricted Funds Balance
	
	
	260

	
	
	Held as Follows:
	
	
	
	

	558
	
	Current Account
	
	
	
	-193

	5655
	
	Deposit Account
	
	
	
	5288

	6213
	
	Total in Hand
	
	
	
	5095
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	Information Boards
	
	
	

	
	
	Audio System
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Digital Projector
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